
Planting Seeds, Growing Hope 2014 

Drop Off:  Sunday, July 6, 2-4  PM     
Pick Up:  Saturday, July 12, 9:30-10:30 AM 

 
June 13, 2014 
 
Dear Campers, 
 
Hi, there!  Our names are Liz and Marcia, and we are the deans for your week of Pilgrim 
Lodge (PL) this summer.  Our week – from July 6 to 12 - is called “Planting Seeds, Growing 
Hope.”  We have been meeting all winter long to plan all the activities to make our week 
fabulous and fun!  We can’t wait to see you at camp! 
 
We both went to summer camp for the first time when we were your age, so we know what 
it’s like to get ready for your first week of camp, and how exciting it is to return if you’ve 
been before.  Here is some information to help you as you’re getting ready for our special 
week.  When you first arrive at PL, you will be greeted by camp staff who will show your 
driver can where to park the car and unload your bags.  We will be waiting for you in the 
main lodge, which is the big, yellow building down by the lake.  In the lodge you will hop in 
line with all of the other campers to check in with different members of the camp staff, the 
nurse, and then us!  We’ll be waiting to greet you and tell you what cabin you will get to stay 
in.  You can then head to your cabin and meet your counselor.  And the fun begins! 
 
At camp we have all kinds of fun activities like going swimming and boating, doing crafts, 
and learning about nature.  Our activities also include talking about our theme for the week.  
This summer’s theme is Following Jesus - Be the Light.  Throughout our week we will 
be sharing the stories about Jesus who wants US to be the light that shines in this world.   
  
Every summer Pilgrim Lodge takes part in a special mission project.   This summer’s 
mission project is called “Sharing Your True Self.”  Instead of bringing money for a 
particular organization or project, we want all our campers to leave PL committed and fired 
up about doing things that will make a positive difference in the lives of people in their 
communities and around the world – helping those less fortunate, taking care of creation, 
getting involved in projects that create positive change.  In other words, we want YOU to 
Be the Light!  If you go to the PL website – www.pilgrimlodge.org/missionproject/ - you 
can learn more about this summer’s mission. 
 
On Thursday night we are going to have our Superhero Celebration!  We have a special 
dinner where all the campers and counselors are invited to come dressed up in a costume of 
a superhero (real or fictional).  Maybe you’ll come as Spiderman or maybe “Recycle Girl”!  
Whatever you choose to be, we want it to be simple, silly, and especially fun.     
 
In addition to the list of things to bring that you received when you registered, please bring 
a plain, white, cotton tee-shirt and we’ll make it beautiful.  Tie-dying is a very fun camp 
tradition - we’ll provide the dye, so bring your shirt!   (If you missed the packing list, go to 



page 12 of your Camper Guide: 
www.pilgrimlodge.org/document/PLParentCamperGuideYOUTH.pdf) 
 
On Sunday, the day you come to camp, please arrive between 2:00 and 4:00 p.m.  We’ll be 
ready and waiting for you.  Your family can stay and help you get settled into your cabin 
until 4:00.     
 
On Saturday, the last day of camp, your family will pick you up between 9:30 and 10:30 
am.  Beginning at 9:30 we will be having a special closing program right in the lodge 
that your parents are invited to attend if they wish.  They’ll get to hear about what made 
our week together so special. 
 
So pack your suitcase (don’t forget your favorite stuffed animal to make your bunk cozy!), 
get excited, and we’ll see you at camp on July 6th.  We can’t wait to meet you and spend a 
great week together at Pilgrim Lodge! 
 
See you soon! 
Deans Liz and Marcia Charles   
 
 
P.S. to PARENTS:  The camp office asks that the balance of your fee be paid by 
June 15.  Thank you! 
 
 
 
 


